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December 1st GCA Meeting 

Vote on Use of Carlin Hall  

The November GCA Meeting saw the 

largest crowd in attendance since well 

before the Hall was renovated. The crowd 

was a tangible measure of the value of this 

rare treasure to the Glencarlyn Community. 

As a result of action taken at the meeting, a 

Committee chaired by Robin Renner will 

present a resolution for consideration by 

the GCA urging the County to impose 

minimal limits to our use of the Hall as are 

practical.  

Please attend the GCA meeting at 7:30 pm 

on December 1st in Carlin Hall to consider 

the resolution and other actions to bring 

this matter to a positive outcome for the 

people of Glencarlyn.  

The resolution is on page 3.  
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Glencarlyn Holiday 
Celebrat ion  

Saturday December  13  
The annual Glencarlyn Holiday Party 

and Luminaria / Bonfire event will be 

held on Saturday December 13 in the 

library parking lot (4th and Kensington 

Streets) beginning at 6 pm and 

continuing until 8 pm. We will have 

holiday music, warm beverages (cocoa, spiced cider), cookies 

and marshmallows to roast over the fire. Santa will arrive about 

6:30pm with a little something for the youngsters.  

We invite everyone to walk the neighborhood and 

join us for refreshments, even if you wonôt be 

placing Luminaria in front of your house. This is a 

wonderful family activity and a great opportunity to 

greet your neighbors.  

Luminaria packs*  can be purchased at the Carlin Hall 5711 

4th Street S. between 9 am and 3 pm on December 13. Each 10-

candle Luminaria pack, which includes tea lights, white paper 

bags and sand, costs $4.00 and will light the frontage of an 

average 50/60-foot lot.  

Rain/Snow Dates  - If it is raining on Saturday the 

13th, we will still sell the luminaria material at 

Carlin Hall but will have the event on Sunday the 

14th. If it is raining on Sunday the 14 the event will be postponed 

to December 20th or 21st. If the weather looks bad, check the 

website www.glencarlyn.org. 

We still need several volunteers to help with sales of the 

Luminaria material and to help with the set -up of the evening 

festivities. If you can help, contact Brian Cavey at 

president_gca@glencarlyn.org. 

* You can also pay your dues, purchase Glencarlyn 

apparel and totes, and Community Garden note cards.  

mailto:president_gca@glencarlyn.org
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Hello.  As December kicks off, weôve already had our first blast of 

winter cold.   And soon we will probably have snow as well.  Weôll be 

ready in the neighborhood.  The County has again provided 

Glencarlyn Citizensô Association with a snow blower, but the 

equipment is just part of our winter sidewalk clearing program.  We need people to 

operate the snow blower or to shovel, and we also need a coordinator to help arrange 

for coverage when we actually get a snow storm.  If you are interested in helping with 

the snow brigade please send me an email president_gca@glencarlyn.org. 

 It will be a busy December in the neighborhood.  First, there is a GCA Meeting 

Monday December 1st.   The program will be consideration of a resolution regarding 

the Countyôs proposal to change the Memorandum of Agreement (MoA) for the use of 

Carlin Hall.  It was great to see so many people interested in this issue attending the 

meeting on November 3rd, and we still need your help.  I hope you will join us again 

this month for the meeting to discuss the MoA to help us minimize the change in 

procedures for the use of Carlin Hall. 

On the 13th, we will once again be selling luminaria all day at Carlin Hall.  And then 

that evening, weôll be hosting the annual Holiday Party at the Glencarlyn Library 

parking lot. Even Santa will join us for the event.  I hope youôll plan to join us.  Keep an 

eye on the website if the weather is uncooperative, in case the weather forces us to 

postpone the party or the luminaria sales. 

I want to close with a note on driving in the neighborhood.  Driving around the 

neighborhood seems a bit less safe these days.  I regularly see drivers going too fast.  

As winter weather can make streets slick, it is a good idea to slow down and be alert.   

If you think this is a problem the GCA should bring to the attention of Captain Ellis 

and the Arlington Police Department, h elp keep track and please email me with issues 

and locations you notice as problem areas.  If there is more than an isolated instance 

or two, we will discuss this at a 2015 GCA meeting.   

Until then I hope your Thanksgiving was wonderful and your December holidays are 

an enjoyable path to a great 2015.  I look forward to seeing you in the neighborhood. 

GCA Officers  

email: gca_exec@glencarlyn.org or  

president_gca@glencarlyn.org 

President  

 Brian Cavey 703-820-0242  

Vice President  

 Kelly Krug  703-201-4361  

Secretary  

 Randy Krug 703-379-0835 

Treasurer  

 Tim Aiken  703-820-0084  

Neighborhood Contacts  

Neighborhood Conservation Delegates  

 Sean Dudley  703-447-3323 

 Peter Olivere (Alt.)  703-626-2520 

Civic Federation Delegates  

 Peter Olivere  703-626-2520 

 Tim Aiken  703-820-0084  

 Vacant -  -  -  -  -  -     

 Vacant -  -  -  -  -  -     

 David Backus (Alt.) 703-528-8148 

 Doug LeRoy (Alt.)  703-845-9657 

 Jeff Liteman (Alt.)  703-575-4412 

 Brian Cavey (Alt.) 703-820-0242 

Carlin Hall Reservation  

 Info & Availability  glencarlyn.org 

 Voice Mail  703-483-3564 

 Email   CarlinHall@glencarlyn.org  

Area Chair/Block Captain Coordinator  

 Peter Olivere  703-626-2520 

Glencarlyn.org Webmaster  

 Doug LeRoy  703-845-9657 

Village View Editor & Distribution  

 Peter Olivere  703-626-2520 

 gcaeditorial@gmail.com 

Glencarlyn Email Updates  

 Doug Leroy  703-845-9657 

 gcaupdates@glencarlyn.org 

Volunteer Coordinator  

 Peter Olivere  703-626-2520 

 gc_volunteers@glencarlyn.org 

Glencarlyn Apparel  

Peter Olivere  703-626-2520 

gca125yrs@glencarlyn.org  

Glencarlyn Web Site  

www.glencarlyn.org  

Carlin Hall  

5711 S. 4th St. 

Presidentôs Corner 
Brian Cavey, President Glencarlyn Citizensô Association 

Need a Useful Holiday Gift for Someone?  
Glencarlyn Polo and Tee Shirts,Hats and Totes!  

These will be on sale with the luminaria 
supplies at Carlin Hall on December 13.  

Show your neighborhood pride with some 
Glencarlyn apparel or tote bag.  

Although the selection of sizes isnôt great, 
these are great gifts for the holidays.  

Contact Pete Olivere at 
gca125yrs@glencarlyn.org or at  
703-626-2520. 

No January Issue of the Village View   

No January GCA Meeting 

mailto:president_gca@glencarlyn.org
mailto:gca_exec@glencarlyn.org
mailto:CarlinHall@glencarlyn.org
http://www.glencarlyn.org


3 

Whereas  the Carlin Hall, originally called Custis Hall, was 

built in 1892 by the Carlin Springs Cooperative Association, the 

predecessor to the Glencarlyn Citizensô Association  for the use 

of the community;  and  

Whereas  unfettered access to Carlin Hall is associated with the 

development of civic life and has made it the heart of 

Glencarlyn for over a century; and   

Whereas  Carlin Hall has been a source of community pride 

and is noted in historical records as marking the ñbeginning of 

Arlington's transformation from a rural to a suburban countyò; 

and 

Whereas  Carlin Hall has served as a location for community 

meetings, a social center, church services, a public library and 

the neighborhood public school; and 

Whereas  Arlington County designated Carlin Hall a local 

historic district in 1978 and the building and grounds was 

placed on the National Register of Historic Places in 1993; and   

Whereas  the Glencarlyn Carlin Hall Association transferred 

ownership of the building to Arlington County for benefit of the 

all Arlington residents in 1962; and  

Whereas  the Glencarlyn community transferred ownership of 

35 acres of land for park land in 1936; and 

Whereas  General Burdett a founder of Glencarlyn bequeathed 

his home and collection of books to become the first Glencarlyn 

library; and  

Whereas  the Glencarlyn Citizensô Association has retained 

scheduling of the use of Carlin Hall since the early 1970ôs 

making the facility available to hundreds of community 

programs, events and uses throughout the year for the benefit 

of Arlington residents; and  

Whereas  Carlin Hall has been the location of the meetings of 

Glencarlyn Citizensô Association along with most of the 

programs and activities which are sponsored each year; and 

Whereas  this unique arrangement has provided the residents 

of Arlington with a convenient low or no -cost gathering  place 

for dozens of organizations and programs including numerous 

scout troops, a computer club (for decades), Arlington 

Neighborhood Villages, Encore Learning,  music jam sessions, 

informal exercise, yoga, and ancient arts movement groups, a 

doll club, kids recreation league soccer team gatherings, student 

chess club, motherôs groups, adult and childrenôs dance groups, 

plus numerous childrenôs birthday parties, baby and wedding 

showers, family gatherings, farewell parties, and other events; 

and  

Whereas  a high proportion of current Carlin Hall users reside 

outside the Glencarlyn community and are of moderate and low 

income; 

Now, therefore, be it resolved that the Glencarlyn Citizensô 

Association (GCA) strongly objects to  any action by Arlington 

County to alter the current relationship with the GCA regarding 

the scheduling and the fees for the use of of Carlin Hall. 

And be it further resolved that the GCA very strongly 

requests the Arlington County County Board to incorporate the 

following commitments in any future agreement between the 

County and the GCA: 

1) Recognize the unique arrangement and operation of Carlin 

Hall;  

2) Affirm that by itôs history Carlin Hall is not equivalent to to 

other Arlington County recreational facilities and therefore 

can continue to be treated differently for both uses and fees 

without exposing the County to any risk;  

3) Grant  the Glencarlyn Citizensô Association free use of 

Carlin Hall for all meetings and GCA sponsored events and 

waive all but a minimal fee for use of Carlin Hall by 

residents living within the Glencarlyn neighborhood in 

recognition of the millions of dollars in current value of real 

property given to the County by the community;  

4) Give Glencarlyn Citizensô Association the option to 

continue its scheduling arrangement including the 

possibility of assuming liability for an expanded scope of 

sponsored community uses.   

THIS IS ALSO ON THE WEBSITE  

glencarlyn.org  

Summary of the Proposed Change in 

Carlin Hall Access and Fees  

The Department of Parks and Recreation (DPR) has proposed 

that the County take over the scheduling of Carlin Hall and 

impose the fees that are charged at other facilities under their 

management.  

This would include both a rental fee and the cost for staff to be 

on site to monitor the use. This would be approximately $140 

for a two hour party. GCA sponsored events would be able to 

continue with no charges. Groups open to the public, such as 

scouts, would be offered use in other community centers or 

schools but be would be scheduled through DPR facilities 

management. 

The reasons given for the change were twofold: first the need 

for the County to provide equal access and fees for all of it 

facilities and second the issue of liability associated with the 

facility and possible actions for Carlin Hall being handled 

differently.  

After the presentation it was agreed that a resolution would be 

drafted and voted on at a December 1 GCA meeting. The 

resolution and a cover letter would be sent to the County Board 

with a copy going to staff.  

After the resolution is approved in December, GCA will provide 

some points for residents to use in correspondence with the 

County Board. Additionally GCA may ask residents to attend a 

specific Board meeting where GCA would address this topic to 

the Board.  

Glencarlyn Citizensô Association  - Proposed Resolution  

on Carlin Hall Fees and Scheduling ðFor December 1 Meeting  

http://glencarlyn.org
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Articles for the Village View Needed  

The Village View welcomes your articles, news, notes and 

information. They should focus on events or issues specific 

to Glencarlyn or its residents and should generally not 

exceed 300 words. We also welcome photos accompanied 

by an explanatory caption.  

Please e-mail submissions to gcaeditorial@gmail.com. 

Deadlines are 10th of the prior month. E-mail the editor in 

advance if you plan to submit a photo or long article. 

Submissions are subject to editing. 

http://www.caseyoneal.com/
http://www.gfca.us/
http://www.aactionhomeservices.net/
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Village Notes  
Need Help 

Shoveling?  

If you will be unable to shovel 

your sidewalk this winter and 

anticipate that you will need 

help, please contact us well 

before the snow starts so we 

can plan to have volunteers 

available to assist you. Contact 

Brian Cavey at 703-820-0242 or president_gca@glencarlyn.org. 

Snow Brigade Volunteers Needed  

At the beginning of November each year we start our annual 

planning for the Glencarlyn Snow Brigade Team. The team has 

two sets of volunteers: (some do both)  

¶ Those willing to help shovel for neighbors unable to do it 

themselves and  

¶ Those willing to be on the two person teams to use a 

snowblower to clear the high priority sidewalks, i.e. those 

routes heavily used by pedestrians, particularly along major 

roads.  

Glencarlyn will be getting a snowblower loaned from the County 

again this year. Although we donôt have sufficient snow to 

activate the snowblower team every year, we often use the 

shovelers for individual homes.  

We do need LOTS of volunteers lined up to be available to help 

the Snow Brigade to be ready for major snowfalls. We use two 

person teams of volunteers who take turns jockeying the 

snowblower and manually loosening the snow packed on the 

sidewalk with shovels. During a heavy prolonged snowfall, the 

snowblower teams need to make multiple passes over 1 1/4 

miles of sidewalk. So if you are a hardy soul who is willing to get 

out and help your community cope with the ñwintry whiteò, or 

want to include snowblower jockey on your resume, let us know. 

Contact Brian Cavey at president_gca@glencarlyn.org or 

703-820-0242. 

We also need a garage or large shed to store the snowblower 

during the winter. If you have space, let us know.  

Comings and Goings  

If you are a relatively recent arrival (last couple of years) in 

Glencarlyn or are planning on leaving send the information 

which you would like us to include in this segment to the editor 

at gcaeditorial@gmail.com.  

Steve Elkinton, as he puts it a "Glencarlyn alum", writes "I do 

miss so many aspects of that unique and precious community. 

Here in Philadelphia I live a block from Wissahickon Park -- 

even more need to remove invasive vines than in Glencarlyn 

Park".    

Civic Federation Delegate Needed  

Glencarlyn can have four delegates and four alternates to the 

Civic Federation. We are still looking for Glencarlyn residents 

who may be interested in filling the two delegate vacancies. The 

Federation meets the first Tuesday of each month for just over 

an hour to consider issue of county-wide interest. If you think 

you may be interested or would like to find out more contact 

Pete Olivere at polivere@aol.com or 703-626-2520. 

Ready. Rake. Recycle.  

The last pass of leaf vacuuming in Glencarlyn will be in early 
December - watch for the yellow signs two to three days before 

crews arrive. 

If the vacuum collection schedule doesn't meet your needs 
residents can bag their leaves for the weekly  Biodegradable 
Bag Leaf Collection  until Jan. 9, 2015.  For those collections 

¶ Remove dirt, stones, litter and other debris from your leaves; 

¶ Place only leaves in the biodegradable paper leaf bags. Donôt 

use plastic bags since the bags will be made into mulch with 
leaves. 

¶ Close the bags by folding the top down. 

¶ Place your bags at the curb, one day after your trash day. 

Washington ɀLee Holiday Bazaar 

Saturday, December 6  10 am to 4 pm  

Admission is Free! Bring your friends! Over 70 local artisans will 

be displaying for sale quality handcrafted and other gift items. 

Enjoy multi-ethnic food while you shop. Take home baked goods 

and wreaths. Live musical performances by The Madrigals and 

other school musical groups. Free parking and easy access to 

Bazaar from the I-66 parking garage off Stafford St!  

Sponsored by the Class of 2015!  Washington-Lee High School 

1301 North Stafford Street Arlington, VA 22201. 

Glencarlyn Home For Rent Next Spring  

5509 4th St South  Four month (negotiable) lease April through 

July 2015. 2 BDR/1 BA house with fenced-in yard $2500/month 

(negotiable, based upon unfurnished 3-4 mo. stay).  Or can arrange 

move-in ready, full-furnished based upon sliding gov't or other per

-diem rate.  Photos: http://bit.ly/144AqjF  

House newly rebuilt in 2011 and all new systems. Well-behaved 

pets with references OK. Owner completing a long-term overseas 

assignment and due back early Aug. Contact owner Ellen at 703-

566-5336 or email ellen_peterson@yahoo.com with questions. 

mailto:president_gca@glencarlyn.org
mailto:president_gca@glencarlyn.org
mailto:gcaeditorial@gmail.com
http://bit.ly/144AqjF
mailto:ellen_peterson@yahoo.com
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ñWe really need more room!ò 

ñMaybe we could swing it this year, honey.ò 

The corollary to ñthere is no free lunchò is, ñThere is no 

inexpensive renovation!ò 

ñYes, we can do that for $150.ò 

ñWow! We can afford that!ò 

ñPer square foot.ò 

ñOH!ò 

ñDid you say bathroom 

or kitchen.ò 

ñWhy?ò 

ñOh. $250 to $500.ò 

ñA square foot?!ò 

After months of 

planning, trade offs 

with design, costs, 

estimates, loans, 

PERMITS!!!? ZONING???? The ñstartò day approaches. Where 

to put everything during the couple of months needed to do the 

work? How can the family function with half the house taken up 

with THE JOB?  

FINALLY! The first day of THE JOB comes and the contractor 

breaks ground in the backyard! Excitement and anticipation 

and thené.TERRACOTTA PIPES!? A drainage system?  

The inspector comes, looks at the newly unearthed tiles and 

says, ñWe really need to look into this. Weôll get right on it! 

Meantime, no work and your permit is suspended until this gets 

resolved!ò 

Although the tile (piping) is identified on the plat, the inspector 

and Arlington County Zoning Department feel this artesian 

artifact needs to be replaced.  

Sam Harrison stepped forward and shed light on the origin of 

these ñhistoricò pipes. They were drainage tiles put in place for 

the Harrisonôs 36,000 sq. ft. ñVictory Gardenò during WW II 

which had been located on the three ódoubleô lots adjoining the 

Harrisonôs house still located on 103 Kensington St. S. 

Although these clay pipes had stood the test of time (over sixty 

years and still providing drainage from the backyards of the 

three houses on Kensington St. S.), the county felt this pipe 

should be replaced by modern materials. The pipe itself should 

be routed to a suitable storm drain instead of its original 

destination. It drained to a spot on the west side of Jefferson 

Street in the park and thus, followed its way to the Four Mile 

Run Stream.  This old system provided a steady flow of water 

most of the year to the small deep stream bed leading to Four 

Mile Run Stream.  

How did Sam know about the pipes? Because he helped with 

the Victory Garden. In part his job was to make sure there were 

always 80 chickens (for food for the family and fertilizer for the 

garden) to keep the garden organically productive.   

Also, his dad had built 61 houses in Glencarlyn between 1948 

and 1951. His dad had a full time job as an executive with the 

DC Transportation Dept. but decided to help the returning 

veterans and his family by building new houses. He restricted 

himself to Wednesday evenings and Saturdays to do the 

building.  

The first three houses (107, 111, 115 South Kensington St) were 

completed (the middle one being Tim Aikenôs) in 1948. The 

36,000 sq. ft. Victory garden of the war became the three new 

homes with buried drain tiles still in 

place in their back yard.  

The Glen Realty (the name Samôs 

dad created) houses were built with 

brick, creating small but strong 

affordable housing in our 

community. His schedule allowed 

him to work full time and still 

complete the houses.  

His last house (picture) was built for his wife on 5521 Third St. 

South in 1951. Her house, taking up, again, two lots, had a far 

bigger interior square footage than any of the other houses he 

had built in the community.  

If a brick house was built in Glencarlyn between the years of 

1948 and 1951, it was probably a project done by Sam 

Harrisonôs father. They are a strong lasting testament (and 

good basis for renovations ) to a good builder in our early 

neighborhood.  

What happened to Tim Aikenôs renovation? After removing the 

offending terracotta piping and replacing and rerouting the 

offending drainage ($5,000 extra  dollars), the project went on 

and has added immensely to the pleasure of their home.  

 

Ball Sellers House 

A big thank you to Glencarlyn from the Ball -Sellers House for 

helping to make this season great! We were thrilled to be able to 

stay open all day on Glencarlyn Day, be open every Saturday 

afternoon AND on July 4th, and hosting our Arlington Antiques 

Appraisal fundraiser at Carlin Hall.  Throughout our season we 

welcomed more "Glencarlynites" than ever before. Our 2014 

season may be over now--that's what happens with no lights or 

heat--but we look forward to commemorating our 40th year of 

ownership of the oldest building in Arlington starting next 

season on April 4, 2015. Thank you for including the Ball-

Sellers House in your community.  

Annette Benbow and the Arlington Historical Society's  

Ball -Sellers House Committee  

Remembering Glencarlyn  Remembering Glencarlyn  
Housing Development in 

Glencarlyn - Glen Realty  
by David Backus 
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Glencarlyn Halloween Party  

On October 25th, some 25 Glencarlyn children and a collection of their parents got an early 

start on Halloween. The party was a chance for children to try out their costumes, play 

holiday games and most exciting to be sure, get a start on the candy collection awaiting 

them just 6 days later. Late in the party the children attacked a piñata. It took two turns by 

almost all the children before the piñata released the treasure of candy they sought. 

Squeals of happiness filled the air for several hours on a beautiful autumn afternoon with 

another successful Glencarlyn Halloween Party. Thanks to Beth and Brian Cavey for 

organizing the event and photos taken by Beth. 

News from Kenmore  

Kenmore Middle School art teacher, Jeff Wilson and some of his art students 

participated in a ñCloud Workshopò sponsored by Virginia Tech and Ballston BID on 

Thursday, October 2, 2014.  Students worked in small groups to program and build a 

high-tech outdoor lantern that was part of art installation on exhibit in Welborn 

Square in Ballston on October 2 and 3 and then moved to the Virginia Tech Research 

building on Glebe Rd. The student lanterns or ñcloudsò were among 50 lanterns built 

by Arlington business and community members. The workshops were led by 

architecture and computer science students from Virginia Tech. The artists, Aki 

Ishida and Ivica Ico Bukvic co-directed the project which was run by Virginia Tech 

and Ballston BID as part of their Public Displays of Innovation  initiative.  

Performance - Please join as the students perform Charlie and the Chocolate 

Factory on December 18 & 19 at 7 pm, admission by donation. 

 

Photo at right is the 

Kenmore Step Team with 

the renown dancer 

Maurice Hines after a 

recent program at the 

school. 

Wheels to Africa  
Annual Collection  
Saturday December 13  10 am to 3 pm 

(Rain date December 14) 

Bring your old bike to Swanson Middle 

School,  Washington Lee High or 

Yorktown High and it will be sent to 

Africa to provide critical transport to a 

family. Founder and 

Executive Director, of 

Wheels to Africa 

Winston Duncan (a 

student) and his 

mother Dixie Duncan 

live in Glencarlyn. 

They recently returned from Tanzania 

where they delivered 500 bikes from 

their 2013 bike collection.  

If you are interested Wheels to Africa 

will hold a presentation "Arlington to 

Tanzania: A bike odyssey!" in January 

2015. Please check their website  

www.wheels-to-africa.org for the time 

and location. 

http://www.wheels-to-africa.org/
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What do Persimmons, Poe, and 

Painting have in common? Read on to 

find the answer under headings such as 

ñNuts, Fruits, & Berries,ò ñThe 

Raven,ò ñTropical Bananas Take On 

New Shape and Color,ò and ñPre-

School Children Help Paint Their New Fence.ò 

With Fall in the air, leaves began their seasonal color 

changes. Shorter days tell trees and some shrubs it is time 

to stop photosynthesis, which stops production of green 

chlorophyll. As the chlorophyll disappears from the leaves, 

their other colors ï red, orange and yellow, that have been 

hidden by the green ï begin to appear. Several of the native 

shrubs, especially Dwarf Fothergilla (Fothergilla gardenii) 

in the Woodland Shade Garden, had spectacular fall color. 

I don't think we can compete with Mother Nature in the 

color department, especially this year, but some of the 

stories below tell how we tried! 

Pre-school Children Help 

Paint Their New Fence Brand 

new crayola boxes came to mind 

as your Master Gardener 

volunteers worked with the Pre-

school children to paint the 

pickets of their new fence. 

Everyone had fun and the results 

of all our labor now adorns the 

chain-link behind the Children's 

Garden at Carlin Hall. This 

project was planned, organized, 

and implemented by MG Intern 

Gabriel Eberhardt as one part of 

the the 60 volunteer hours he 

has now completed to become a 

certified Master Gardener. 

Tropical Bananas Take On 

New Shape and Color Sunday, 

November 9 heralded our yearly 

production of ñSite-Specific Artò 

at the Library Garden. Every fall, 

MG Paul Nuhn brings together a 

creative bunch of neighborhood 

children to make colorful 

sculptures out of the leafless 

banana stalks left after our first 

frost. This year's colors 

complemented those on the 

picket fence, with bright blue, pink and orange mingling 

with softer purples, limes, and yellows. Their artistry is 

titled: MOD STALKING THE GARDEN. 

Nuts, Fruits and Berries This fall I was captivated by the 

great variety of fruits, nuts, seeds and berries produced by 

the Library Garden. In case you missed the display, I am 

including here a brief description of just a few of those that 

caught my attention. There are pictures of these and more 

on the Glencarlyn Library Community Garden Facebook 

page. 

Persimmons: Some years ago we had a gorgeous native 

Persimmon tree (Diospyrus americana) at the Library 

Garden. It's Latin name, Diospyros literally translates to 

ñFruit of the Gods.ò When it died, we gardeners were very 

sad. Every year it gave us delicious fruit for people, birds, 

and insects, beautiful black seeds to show the children, and 

a few new little trees. Unbeknownst to us, our old 

persimmon tree had dropped some of its seeds into the 

ground before it died. Over the next three years, three of 

these seeds turned into small trees. We have allowed one to 

grow tall and this year were delighted to see that it had 

produced its first two persimmons. They were so pretty, we 

didn't try to pick and taste, but maybe next year! 

Red Buckeye: This native shrub (Aesculus pavia) 

has showy red flowers that attract hummingbirds 

in the spring and lovely brown rounded 1 to 2-

inch seed capsules in the fall, each of which holds 

a large dark brown seed that looks and feels like a 

nut. Though the seed/nut is poisonous to most 

wildlife, it is shiny with one light patch that looks 

a bit like a ñbuck's eyeò and is thought to bring 

good luck to one who carries it in his or her 

pocket. 

Sweet Gum: Still important commercially in the 

Southeastern United States, this native hardwood 

tree, Liquidambar styraciflua, has a long history 

in our country. Described by Spanish naturalist 

Francisco HernɎndez in 1651 ñas a large tree 

producing a fragrant gum resembling liquid 

amber,ò whence the genus name 

Liquidambar.ò [Wikipedia reference] It's leaves, 

usually 5-pointed, star-shaped and glossy, turn 

deep red in fall. The seed-pods look like 1-inch 

round brown stickers. The writer Green Deane 

described them as, ñthe sand spur of the forest. 

You painfully find them with your feet. The 

vicious seed pods have impaled many a forager 

and have done much to ruin the Sweet Gumôs 

reputation. On the other hand, many a crafter has 

been grateful for these spiny pods. When spray 

painted silver, gold or red and frosted with glitter, 

they make lovely tree or table holiday 

decorations! 

(Continued on page 9) 

View From the Garden  
by Judy Funderburk, Master Gardener  
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Poe's Raven in the Garden On the Thursday before 

Halloween, Kenmore Middle School Drama Students 

haunted the Library Garden with dramatic readings of 

Edgar Allen Poe's ñThe Ravenò and ñAnnabelle Lee.ò 

Beautifully costumed in dress of the period, the young 

readers captured the spooky quality of the Raven's 

repetitious Nevermore. The rhythmic poetry of Poe's 

narrator in Annabelle Lee, captured the poignancy of his 

telling of his return each night to ñlie down by the side of 

my darling é 

my bride, é. 

in her tomb by 

the sounding 

sea.ò The 

Garden, lit by 

shadowy 

pumpkins and 

a starkly 

beautiful door

-sized graphic 

of Poe 

himself, 

proved to be a 

perfect setting 

for the poems' 

sense of loss 

and darkness 

in the face of 

loss of a love. 

An Equally Provocative Drama Mid-September, Judy 

Funderburk brought one of the Monarch caterpillars that 

had been eating swamp milkweed leaves in the Garden to 

the Pre-school children and their teacher Carly Moser for 

safe keeping. Fed fresh milkweed leaves every day by the 

children, it grew and grew in its mesh container, then 

stopped eating. Several days later it created its beautiful 

lime-green with gold dots chrysalis and scrunched its 

caterpillar body inside. Two weeks later, the chrysalis 

turned a darker color and then the ñnew-madeò Monarch 

butterfly emerged. When it 

had gained strength in its 

wings, the children, Ms. 

Carly, and parents brought 

the butterfly into the Garden 

to release it. As it sailed off 

into a blue sky, everyone, 

including yours truly, called 

out ñGoodbye, goodbye!ò 

We hope it made its way to 

Mexico safely and has 

joined all its brothers and sisters for their winter rest. 

P.S.  Persimmons, Poe, and Painting all happened in the 

Glencarlyn Library Community Garden! 

(Continued from page 8) 
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